
IMPORTANT CHANGE 

OF DATES 

Due to various events 

and issues the year 6 

production is now the 

21st July. Tickets are on 

sale £2 per person.  

Also, the transition day 

for all of the children 

meeting their new 

teacher and spending 

time in their new    

classroom is now 

Wednesday 16th July.  

Summer Holiday provision 

There will be a 4 week 

scheme during the         

summer holidays. The 

cost will be increasing 

due to the increase in 

salaries and                  

consumables.  

The new price will be £25 

for the normal daily        

session 8.45– 16.45. 

The cost of lunch will be 

£3.00 per day. Bookings 

are being taken now.  

 

Friday  11th July 2025  

Tomorrow is Summer Fair day! 

The gates will be open at 11am tomorrow for a few hours of fun to help raise 

funds for the school. Last years fair helped to pay for the playground refurbish-

ments - which your children will tell you they love. It also paid for the pantomime 

and theatre trips. This year we are hoping to raise money to replace some of the 

worn-out laptops. If you ask your children, some have keys missing and some 

just don’t work properly so any help from you will be greatly appreciated. This 

could be by attending tomorrow or just by donating to the school. 

We are running a token system tomorrow. The children can buy a £6 sticker token 

and when they do an activity they can use the token rather then cash at a stall. 

Cash will be taken too and we will have the card machine at the barbeque and 

token stall.  

Attendance 

I mentioned in last weeks newsletter that no holidays will be authorised between 

now and the end of term. We have 8 school days left, and the children will be 

continuing to learn up until the last day. 

The SATs results came out this week - individual we have some fantastic perfor-

mances, but overall, the scores are not what we wanted as a school. 

Poetry slam 

Well done to all of the children who took part in the poetry slam final. Photos will 

be posted on next weeks letter. 

Look forward to seeing you tomorrow  

Miss Jennings 

 



JULY—Article 29 Aims of education 

14th Rock steady concerts 10.30 South site  

    2.30  North   

15th  Year 1 Seaside trip 

 Reception Come dine with me  

 Music Concert 

 Year 4 Movie night 

17th  House point trip 

18th Nursery lloyds park trip 

 2s Teddy Bears Picnic 

 Year 2 Wetlands trip 

21st  Musical Production  
 Ticket entry only 
 Wizard of Oz  2pm & 5pm 
22nd  Graduations 
 Goldfinch & Grouse @10am 
 Goldcrest & Goose @ 2pm 
 5.30-7.30pm Graduation party 
23rd Last Day. Attendance Assembly  
 
 

SPECIAL DATES 
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 ATTENDANCE        

PERCENTAGE BY 

CLASS  

Form % 
Nursery South 
AM 89.18% 
R Cuckoo 90.02% 
R Chaffinch 90.27% 
3 Wagtail 90.31% 
R Chiff Chaff 90.39% 
2yr North AM 91.05% 
6 Goldcrest 91.38% 
Nursery North 
AM 91.56% 
1 Merlin 91.73% 
1 Mallard 92.02% 
R Crow 92.04% 
4 Sparrow 92.23% 
1 Magpie 92.52% 
6 Goldfinch 92.54% 
5 Barn Owl 92.65% 
2 Kestrel 92.75% 
Nursery North 
PM 92.76% 
3 Woodpecker 92.92% 
3 Waxwing 92.95% 
2 Kittiwake 93.52% 
4 Swan 93.77% 
Nursery North 
Full Time 93.91% 
6 Grouse 93.95% 
2 Kingfisher 94.12% 
Nursery South 
PM 94.24% 
4 Swallow 94.39% 
5 Blackbird 94.78% 
5 Buzzard 94.78% 
3 Wren 95.34% 
4 Skylark 95.47% 
2yr North PM 95.54% 
6 Goose 95.93% 
1 Moorhen 96.08% 
2 Kinglet 96.39% 
Nursery South 
Full Time 97.45% 

Create Day 

We took part in Create day 

with the Royal Ballet and 

Opera company. Some 

amazing pieces of work 

were completed. We hope to 

have more pictures on the 

website soon.  



Class teachers for September  2025 

2 year  Olds   Miss Aneesa, Miss Shogufta, Miss Ameenah 

Nursery North  Mrs Louise Morgan Miss Keeley, Miss Maggie, Miss Sherish, Miss Shazia,  

   Mr Andrew 

Nursery South  Mrs Nicola Richards Miss Sylvia 

Reception 

Goldcrest—South  Miss Acheampong  

Goldfinch  Miss Mozir—year group lead 

Grouse  Miss Hussain 

Goose   Mrs Klonowska 

Support team  Miss Gemma, Miss Emma, Miss Jamila, Miss Danielle 

 

Year 1 

Crow—South   Mrs Cartwright  

Chaffinch  Miss Kazim -Year group lead 

Cuckoo   Mrs Chaudhary 

Chiff Chaff  Miss Dar 

Support team   Miss Mehreen, Miss Becky, Mrs Rasheda, Miss Khady 

 

Year 2 

Moorhen—South Mrs Hussain—year group  lead 

Magpie   Dr. Goodchild 

Merlin   Mrs Chetty 

Mallard   Mrs Islam/ Mrs Hussain 

Support team   Miss Keda, Miss Hamana, Mr Dean, Miss Eve, Miss Deana, Miss Tahira, Miss Claudia 

 

Year 3  

Kinglet—South  Mr Gwynn– Jones 

Kingfisher   Mr O’Brien 

Kestrel   Miss Hakeem—year group lead  Miss Minasse 

Kittiwake  Mrs Thompson 

Support Team  Miss Zehra, Mr Conor, Miss Claudia, Mrs May, Mrs Tahira, Mrs \Mariam 

 



Year 4 

Wren—South  Miss Yasin  

Waxwing  Mr Fincham 

Wagtail  Mrs Lambat 

Woodpecker   Mrs Ahmed—year group lead 

Support team  Miss Brenda, Miss Farzana, Miss Sharman, Mrs Al Sabah, Miss Mariam  

 

Year 5  

Swan—South  Mr Foster 

Sparrow  Mr Taylor 

Swallow  Miss Khaliq 

Skylark   Miss Harper—year group lead 

Support team  Miss Tanya, Miss Romaisa, Miss Misbah, Miss Sajida 

 

Year 6  

Buzzard-South Mrs Osborne—year group lead 

Barn Owl   Mr Redding 

Blackbird  Mr Craddock 

Support   Miss Tanya, Miss Shazia, Miss Mytti 

 

The children will be spending Wednesday morning with their class teacher in their new classroom. A leaflet 

will be coming home with a picture of the class teacher and the year group team.  

There will also be some ideas for things to work on over the summer break.  

I know I added comments on many reports with what children could work on: high frequency words,  

learning journals, daily diary, learning their timetables by heart, reading everyday. All of these things will 

help your child. 

 

Please check the website for the year group page and you will see ideas on their.  










